
     My name is Sgt. Trinity Southworth. I deployed from 
HHC, 29th Support Group, out of Rhein Ordnance 
Barracks in Kaiserslautern, German. I have lived in 
Germany since May 2000. 
     I am a supply specialist working outside of my 
occupation specialty in Iraq as a unit supply sergeant. 
     So far, several months into my deployment, I am still 
trying to get used to the heat. This is my first deployment, 
so I really didn’t know what to expect here. Also, I am just 
getting used to not being with my wife and kids.  
     I am working above my pay grade in a Staff Sergeant 

Postcards from Iraq 

To the left is a photo of me standing on the roof of a 
building in the International Zone in Baghdad, Iraq. 
Above is a photo of me in a C-130 Hercules cargo plane 
on the flight into Iraq from Kuwait. 

2007 Looking Forward to Re-Enlisting... 
slot and really enjoy it. There is no doubt I can do it, but I 
need some time which I don’t get a lot of that. At first I was 
just trying to stay afloat, but now I have a better 
understanding of how things work.  
     Sometimes we get local purchase requests which are 
interesting. We can get some items here cheaper and some 
are more expensive. My first day I was here we received 
paper from a local vendor. This did not surprise me. I 
figured that we get a lot locally. It just makes sense. 
     I expect to be asked for some crazy things here as the 

 

supply guy, but so far nothing really interesting. But I am sure it will 
happen. It is human nature. 
     My favorite part of the day is when I make it back to my room at 
the end of the day and get to talk to my wife and kids on the phone. 
     I am looking forward to reenlisting in September 2007. I am 
looking to get to Fort Stewart and take my wife and two boys with 
me to the States. 
     I am married to a wonderfully, stubborn German woman and 
am looking forward to seeing her, my kids, and then my parents and 
siblings, in-laws, and the whole extended family. 
 

SGT Trinity Southworth 
Gulf Region Division,  

Baghdad, Iraq 

— From — 29th Support Group 


